
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On the 6th of September 30 pupils from Mr Montgomery’s and Mrs Hull’s class went to London for 
the day. Each pupil had to be at the school for 4am where shortly after we left by bus to make our 
way to Waverley train station. When we got there, we went straight onto the tube where we then 
walked to Westminster Palace. Parliament was amazing, filled with facts but most of all history.  
 
We saw The House of Lords and The House of Commons down to every inch of detail, even a 
statue which had been shot as Spencer Perceval was assassinated right beside it. After Parliament 
we participated in a workshop in which we created our own party and campaigns. We then 
competed and the ‘Sleep Deprived Party’ won making Finlay Bailey our new Prime Minister. After 
this we were very fortunate in meeting Melanie Ward, who is the Scottish Labour Party politician 
who has served as Member of Parliament for Cowdenbeath and Kirkcaldy since 2024. We asked 
her questions and find out about her aims and aspirations for Cowdenbeath and Kirkcaldy.  
 
Later, we visited Seven Dials for lunch and got to sight see along the way. We then visited the 
British Museum where we did a scavenger hunt. Some of us then got to go to M&M World and the 
Lego shop before getting dinner then heading back to the train station.  
 
Overall, the day was filled with learning and new experiences which made it all worth it even 
though we were half asleep when returning to Beath. 
 


